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Contents Change in Hampton Village 
 
The ancient philosopher, Heraclitus said: “The only thing that is constant is 
change.” In other words, the only thing we can count on is things will 
change. Some change we like and some we will not. In this edition you will 
read about some changes coming to Hampton Village. 
 

A long awaited change is the opening of schools in Hampton Village this 
fall. Associated with this change are traffic calming measures to ensure the 
safety of all children as they walk or ride their bikes from all parts of our 
neighbourhood to school. All traffic calming initiatives surrounding the 
school will be in place by the time the school opens.  
 

Having our own school means the location of the HVCA board meetings 
will change to the Community Room effective November 2017. In the New 
Year, more of our indoor programming will occur in the new school. Having 
schools in our community will centralize the location of our programming. It 
will also impact the number and variety of programs we can offer. For 
instance we will have some daytime programming as of this fall! Daytime 
programming includes English Language practice, Cribbage and Coffee, 
and Mom and Baby Fitness. See dates and times on page 3. Volunteers 
are needed for the English Language practice program. Training and 
support is provided for those who are interested. See page 9 for details. 
 

Another positive change is the progress of the strip mall on McClocklin 
Road. The road construction that will be associated with the change will be 
a change we will not like while we are in the midst of it. You can read more 
about that in Troy Davies’ report to the community on page 4. 
 
There has even been a change to our local pizzeria. Around the end of 
May the Homer’s Pizza store ceased to be a franchise and became an 
independent pizza store. This change means a new name and phone 
number but same great pizza and even better prices! 
 
And even the soccer age groups have changed! SYS will now include 
children in the U5, U6 and U9 categories. Kinder soccer will be for children 
who are 3 years of age as of October 1, 2017. 
 
Changes will be required to the HVCA board as current board member 
positions expire and some current members are unable to continue in their 
current roles. Perhaps you would like to join the board as together we 
navigate the changes which will impact our community! Attend the AGM on 
Wednesday October 11th and see how you can influence change! 
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Coming Events in 
Hampton Village 

Sept 6 & 12 Program 
Registration 
Nights 

Sept 9 Curb-side Swap 

Oct 11 Annual General 
Meeting 

Nov 1 Pumpkins in Park 

More events may be added at later dates. 
Watch our community sign, Facebook 
page and website for up to date 
information 

Check out HVCA on Facebook. 
www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage 

 

Hampton Village Community Association 
P.O. Box 30048 
1624 33rd Street 

Saskatoon, SK S7L 7M6 

www.saskhvca.com  and on Facebook www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage 
 

http://www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage
http://www.saskhvca.com/
http://www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage
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Have supper with 
HVCA at the AGM. 

Wednesday, October 11, 2017 
Starting at 6:00 p.m. 

Hampton Free Methodist Church 
 

AGM Information 

As per the bylaws of a non-profit organization, HVCA 
is required to hold an annual general meeting to report 

to our community, update bylaws and fill vacant 
board positions. Board positions have varying 
levels of time commitment in addition to 
volunteering to assist at events HVCA hosts in the 
community. Generally, there are openings every 
year for new board members as terms are 
staggered to allow for transfer of knowledge and 
continuity of board operations. The Member at 
Large position is a great way to meet the team and 
learn more about HVCA without making a huge 
time commitment. The roles and responsibilities of 
the Member at large (MAL) position are described 
in the right hand column. In addition to election of 
new board members, Troy Davies will provide an 
update to the community. 

NOTICE OF AMENDMENT TO HVCA 
BYLAWS 

At the October 11th meeting, the board will present 
amendment to our bylaws. Hampton Village 
residents should refer to www.saskhvca.com  for 
details.  The proposed amendments will be 
posted to the website no later than September 26, 
2017. 

Amendments to the bylaws must be passed by at 
least 2/3 majority of community members present 
at the AGM. The voting may take place by secret 
ballot when requested. 

Member at Large  

Role: 

This is a voting member of the HVCA Board with 
no specific responsibilities unless the MAL 
volunteers to assist at an HVCA event.  

Responsibilities: 

 Attend monthly meetings. 

 Help with special projects and/or events if 

interested and as time permits. 

 Help deliver the newsletter. 

 Some rink supervision shift during winter 

season 

 Willingness to learn new things and be 

involved in community projects. 

 Encourage other individuals to volunteer for 

the Community Association. 

Let us know if you are interested in becoming 
involved in the board or have more questions 
about being a board member please email 
communications@saskhvca.com. 

HVCA BOARD 
The Hampton Village Community Association 
(HVCA) is a volunteer, non-profit organization 
established to serve the recreational and cultural 
needs of our neighbourhood. The association’s 
goal is to promote a sense of community and 
enrich the quality of life in the area. HVCA Board 
has a core group of hard working volunteers who 
meet once a month to plan affordable sports, 
culture, and recreational programming for our 
community. We meet on the second Wednesday 
of every month. Our next meeting is Wednesday, 
September 13 at Hampton Free Methodist 
Church. Meetings start at 630 p.m. We would love 
to have you join us! 

HVCA ADVERTISING RATES 
 

Business card size $25.00 
¼ page ad $50.00 
½ page ad $75.00 

Full page $100.00 

Prices are per newsletter. All ads are published in 
our newsletter and on our website.  
Camera ready ads must be provided in pdf format 
to communications@saskhvca.com . 

Advertisers are sent an invoice once the 
newsletter has been sent to print. Payment is by 
cheque only and is appreciated within 30 days of 
invoicing. 

http://www.saskhvca.com/
mailto:communications@saskhvca.com
mailto:communications@saskhvca.com
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REGISTRATION NIGHT 
INDOOR PROGRAMS AND SOCCER 

Tuesday, September 6 & 12th 
630 – 830 p.m. 

Ernest Lindner School Gym 
Adult   Age  Weekday  Time Cost 

Badminton (Recreational) 18 yrs & over Thurs 6:00 - 7:00 pm TBA 

Basketball (Recreational) 18 yrs & over Thurs 8:00 - 9:00 pm TBA 

Boot Camp   16 yrs & over Tues 6:30 - 7:30 pm $60.00 

Cribbage, Coffee & Conversation 18 yrs & over Thurs 1:30 - 3:00 pm Coffee by 
donation 

Crochet/ knitting 18 yrs & over Wed 7:00 - 9:00 pm TBA 

English Language Practice 
Sponsored by Open Door Society 

Adult, but child 
friendly!  

Tues 9:15 -10:15 am Free 

Intermediate Spanish 18 yrs & over Tues 7:00 - 8:00 pm $60.00 

Mom and Baby Fitness 18 yrs & over TBA TBA TBA 

Yoga    18 yrs & over Mon 7:00 - 8:00 pm $60.00 

Children  Age  Weekday Time  Cost 

Cheer 6 - 8 Fri 6:30 - 7:00 pm $25.00 

Cheer 9 - 12 Fri 7:00 - 7:30 pm $25.00 

Engineering for Kids –  
Master Machines 

7 – 12 yrs Mon TBA $175.00 

Engineering for Kids –  
Mechanical Toys 

4 – 6 yrs Wed TBA $150.00 

Hip-hop  4 – 7 yrs Mon 6:00 - 6:30 pm $25.00 

Hip-hop 8 – 12 yrs Mon 6:30 - 7:00 pm $25.00 

Preschool Age  Weekday Time  Cost 

Indoor Kinder Soccer 3 yrs (by Oct. 1) Wed 6:00 - 6:45 pm $30.00 

Indoor Kinder Soccer  3 yrs (by Oct. 1) Wed. 6:45 - 7:30 pm $30.00 

Toddler Dance 2 – 3 yrs Mon 5:00 - 5:30 pm $25.00 

Toddler Dance 2 – 3 yrs Mon 5:30 - 6:00 pm $25.00 

A valid community association membership must be presented to register in any program. 
Any Saskatoon community association membership may be used to register. 

HVCA Memberships will be available for purchase at a cost of $10.00 per family. 
NEW THIS YEAR: We are now accepting payment for program fees by VISA, MasterCard, and Debit, as 

well as cash or cheque. 
E-transfers are not available. 

Class details not listed above will be confirmed on the Hampton Village Facebook page, 
our website and at registration night. 
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Update for Ward 4 

Hi All; 

There is plenty happening throughout Ward 4 and in 
Saskatoon that will be shared in my yearly update but for 
now I wanted to focus on some major developments that will 
be taking place in Hampton Village over the next few months. 

Off Leash Dog Park 

Trees along the roadway, and fence have been installed. 
Gates and information kiosks are planned to be installed in 
August. 
Parking Lot surface to be completed in August. 
Seeding grass occurred on August 4th.  
Total completion date will be fall of 2017. 
 

Hampton Village Business Park 

Concept Plan passed at City Council July 26th 
This will be a Commercial Development to serve Hampton 
Village, Westview, Dundonald, and the Airport Business 
Area. 
McClocklin Road will be closed from East Hampton Blvd. to 
Claypool Drive from August 14 – the end of October to build 
the new road that will include sidewalks, lighting, and proper 
width for a major Arterial Road. Once this road is complete 
the first node of Commercial Development will begin on the 
West corner of McClocklin and Claypool. You may have 
already seen the Tim Horton’s “Coming Soon” sign. More 
franchises are coming but are still in the works so I’m not 
able to release the names at this time.  
You are going to see a lot of developments happening in this 
Business Park over the next 2-4 years. 

 

Land beside the Shoppers Drug Mart 

We are currently finalizing a deal for this land. The hope is to 
have commercial development start late fall or early spring of 
2018. 

 
 Celebrating 4 years in Hampton Village, 

Saskatoon! (formerly located in Calgary) 
Fantasyland Dayhome currently has one full 
time infant spot (under 30 months), two full time 
spots for children 30 months to grade one and 
two spots for your grade one and older child. 
Online reviews from other parents available at 
https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-
dayhome-1569133283359721/ 
Fantasyland Dayhome offers: 

 Childcare provider with CPR, First Aid, 

Criminal Record Check and several years of 

child care references. 

 Healthy meals, clean and safe environment, 

daily schedule that includes educational 

activities,  

 Convenient equalized monthly payment 

plan as well as sibling discount and year-

end tax receipt. 

 Convenient location on the new Hampton 

school bus route for easy transportation to 

the new schools in our neighbourhood. 

Please email 
Fantasylanddayhome@hotmail.com to 

arrange an interview or ask questions or 
visit our Facebook page at 

https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-
dayhome-1569133283359721/ 

  

FANTASYLAND DAYHOME 

https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/
https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/
mailto:Fantasylanddayhome@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/
https://www.facebook.com/Fantasyland-dayhome-1569133283359721/
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2930 McClocklin Rd, Saskatoon, SK S7R 0A1 
(306) 242-4500 office.hfmc@sasktel.net 
www.hamptonfreemethodist.com  
Check us out on Facebook 

 
  

 

   

 
  HFMC Drop-in Play Group starts 

Thursday, Sept. 14th from 

9:30 - 11:30 am at the church. 

Play Group is for parents/caregivers with 

children age 5 and under. 

Cost is $2 per child, $5/family of 3, 

 $10 for families/daycares with 6+ children. 

All money goes back into the program 

for coffee, snacks, special events, etc. 

 

YOUTH for Grades 6 - 12 
 

Starts Thursday, Sept. 14th 
from 7 - 9 pm at the church. 

 
*Faith *Fun *Friends 

  

 

    
  

International Festival of Flavour 

@ HFMC 2930 McClocklin Rd 
 

Saturday, Sept. 30 from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Admission by donation 

 

*International Food Booths 
*Cultural Performances 

*Vendor Booths 
*Children’s Activities and more! 

Sunday,  
Sept. 10th 
10:30 a.m. 

 
Fall 

programming 
begins! 

 

mailto:office.hfmc@sasktel.net
http://www.hamptonfreemethodist.com/
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Coachman Restaurant  

in Market Mall  

at 20-2325 Preston Ave S 

Has a banquet room for all your special 
occasions! 

 
Great for birthdays, anniversaries, 

meetings, steak night, paint nights and 
more!   

 
Seats up to 80 people.   

Pick up your catering package at The 
Coachman Restaurant today! 

Contact us at: 
306-373-1263 

thecoachman@shaw.ca 
  

 

 
 

 

  

Does your child want to join Cubs or Beavers? 
For more information contact: Dan McGregor bubblesandhawkeye@gmail.com 

or Patti Kent pvcasonkent@gmail.com 

mailto:thecoachman@shaw.ca
mailto:bubblesandhawkeye@gmail.com
mailto:pvcasonkent@gmail.com
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St. Lorenzo Ruiz School Update 

It has been a busy summer and we are finally ready 
for our new school to open. What a great start to 
what will be an amazing St. Lorenzo School 
community.  A big thanks to all of the parents who 
have volunteered on our Catholic School Community 
Council, the Playground Committee, as well as our 
grade 8 students who have done a great job at 
leading tours of the school. The St. Lorenzo staff has 
been hard at work volunteering countless hours 
during their summer vacation to make sure we are 
ready for our students. Thank you! 

We are so blessed to be a part of the larger Hampton 
Village Community. The students and staff look 
forward to playing an important part in continuing to 
make this community such an outstanding place to 
live, play and learn. Our school website 
https:www.gscs.ca/studentsandfamilies/schools/lor 
and school Twitter @StLorenzoStoon will be updated 
regularly to include the latest dates, events and 
celebrations at St. Lorenzo. Highlights include our 
Open House on August 27th, Meet the Teacher and 
Welcome Back BBQ on September, 19th, and our 
Official Grand Opening as well as the school 
Blessing on September 26th 

Ernest Linder School Update 

The staff of Ernest Linder School look forward to 
seeing you in September in our fabulous new facility! 

Once you see the facility, you will agree that it was 
worth the wait.  The building is complete; furnishing 
and materials are arriving daily.  How exciting!! Our 
staff were able to tour the facility on July 4th. There 
was tremendous excitement.  

It was wonderful to see the members of our 
community use the basketball courts as soon as the 
fence was taken down.  It is easy to see the school 
will be an exciting hub for the Hampton Village 
Community. We, at Ernest Linder, look forward to 
working with your family.  
 

The full school calendar, school supply list and other 
information about Ernest Lindner can be found on the 
school website 
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/ernestlindner/Pages/de
fault.aspx The telephone number is 306-683-7560 
and email is  ErnestLindnerSchool@spsd.sk.ca  

September 5th is the first day of school but students 
will attend in the morning only. The first full day of 

classes for elementary students is September 6th.Enjoy 
the rest of your summer! 

Homer’s Pizza is now Hampton Pizza! 

Fang Shan and Clair Ji have owned the pizza store at 30-102 Hampton Circle since 2013. This 
past May they became an independent pizzeria rather than franchise operators which is why 
the name and phone number have changed. In a recent interview, Fang said they are waiting 
on new signs and hope to have them in place by the fall. Hampton Pizza’s new number is 306-
261-4726. Fang also stressed that, while their name and phone number has changed, their 
goal of providing good food for the neighbourhood remains the same. Fang and Clair want you to call Hampton 
Pizza when you don’t want to cook as they provide food that is clean, safe and fresh! They prepare 80 -100 
pizzas using pizza dough they make in store every day! They happily cater to their customer’s palate.  And don’t 
forget they also have appetizers! Let’s support our local pizzeria! 

 

  

https://www.gscs.ca/studentsandfamilies/schools/lor
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/ernestlindner/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.spsd.sk.ca/school/ernestlindner/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:ErnestLindnerSchool@spsd.sk.ca
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Concerned Hampton Village Resident, Bridget Saraka, invites you to consider 
Improving your Curb Appeal with Back Lane Garbage and Recycle Pickup 

Are you worried about the safety of your children due to decreased street visibility during pickup days? 
Are you tired of: 

 walking past your smelly garbage bins and over flowing recycle bins after working a long hard day? 

 making excuses for the ugly over flowing bins flanking your front entrance to guest when you 
entertain? 

 trying to park around the obstacles of these unsightly bins during pickup days? 
 trying to landscape around these massive bins? 
 frustrated with your street becoming a single lane during pickup days? 

Does street pickup during winter frustrate you as you maneuver your bins down the front of your 
lawn/sidewalk, over snow and ice rutted streets creating an obstacle course for driving and parking? 

Wouldn't back lane pickup: 
 Increase child safety?  
 Reduce the risk of someone being hit by a car due to poor visibility?  
 Improve the curb appeal of your home? You are living in a new development in a new, or nearly new 

home. Shouldn't the curb appeal of your home match your investment?  
 Enable easier street parking for residents with more than two vehicles and their guests?  
 Allow landscaping possibilities to become more creative and easier to apply and maintain? 
 Improve winter street access and maintenance?  

If you resonate with all of the above and would like the city to move garbage and recycling pickup to the back 
lanes please email me at hvbacklanepickup@gmail.co. 

Off Leash Dog Park Ambassador Program  
The new Hampton Village Off Leash Dog Park is scheduled to open 
this fall. It will be known as the Paul Mostoway Off Leash Dog Park. 
Who was Paul Mostoway? He was a noted Saskatoon citizen, who 
served on city council for two terms from 1988 - 1994. Mr. 
Mostoway was also a trustee with the Catholic School Board from 
1985-1994. He was the first ever to concurrently hold seats as a 
Councillor and a Trustee. While there will be no official grand 
opening of the park, the city will notify Hampton Village residents of 
the opening on the city website and through a public service 
announcement. In the meantime, the city is looking for a Dog Park 
ambassador.  

The roles of a Dog Park Ambassador include: 

1. Relaying issues or concerns regarding the dog park to the 

city. 

2. Attending or sending a designate to the two annual dog park 

meetings. 

3. Ensuring Hampton Villagers are aware of off leash dog park 

rules of use.  

4. Encouraging dog park users to take ownership of the dog 

park above the minimum provided by the City. 

5. Seeking new ways to improve and promote the use of off leash dog parks.  

If you or someone you know is interested in taking on the role of Dog Park Ambassador please contact Chelsie 

at 306-975-8478. 

  

mailto:hvbacklanepickup@gmail.co
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Email Your Photos to 
sheri.benson@parl.gc.ca or tag it on 
social media with #PetsofSaskatoonWest 
for a chance to have your pet featured in 
our 2018 calendar mailed out to all 
residents of Saskatoon West. 

Contest Details: 
Contest is open to residents of 
Saskatoon West  
Maximum 3 photo submissions per 
person  
The submission must be the entrant’s 
original creation and owned 100% by the 
entrant.  
Digital files only.  
Sending a photo constitutes your 
acceptance of  its use in the calendar  
Deadline: 11:59 PM September 30, 2017 

 

Hampton Village is participating 
in Saskatoon’s City-wide Swap 

 Saturday, Sept. 9, 2017 
saskatoon.ca/curbsideswap 

 
Do you have clean, usable household 
items to give away? Do you want free 
stuff? Swap it!  Simply place unwanted 
items on your property mark them as 
“FREE”. Search Hampton Village and 
other participating neighbourhoods for 
new stuff. At the end of your swap day, 
return your unclaimed items to your home. 
Curbside Swaps provide opportunities for 
someone else to use your unwanted 
items, keeping them out of our landfill. 

  

mailto:sheri.benson@parl.gc.ca
http://saskatoon.ca/curbsideswap
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PUMPKINS IN THE PARK 
NOVEMBER 1, 2017  

6:00 – 7:00 PM  

Enjoy the glow of the pumpkins 

around the Hampton Circle Fountain. 

Bring a candle! 

Pumpkins will collected for compost at 

7:! 

Watch the HVCA website, Facebook 

page and, our sign for more details. 

Do you have the  
gift of gab? 

Would you like to 
meet your 

neighbours? 
HVCA Needs You! 

 

Volunteers are needed to help with the English 
Language Practice sessions to be held on 
Tuesdays at 9:15 – 10:15 am in the school 

community room. This is a child-friendly 
program. 

Training and support is 
provided for interested 
volunteers.  
 

If you are interested please contact 
Jan at 306-975-3379. 
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HVCA Garage Sale and Pancake Breakfast – May 13, 2017 
The Saturday before the long weekend in May is the annual HVCA garage 
sale. Mark your calendars for 2018 when the date will be May 12. It is a great 
opportunity to meet your neighbours and maybe find a bargain or two. This 
year weather was not as favourable as it has been in past years. With the rain, 
Hampton Villagers were very glad to be inside Hampton Free Methodist 
Church enjoying pancakes and sausage prior to attempting to shop at garage 
sales. 160 breakfasts were served!  

Thank you to everyone who volunteered to flip and serve pancakes. It was 
wonderful to see so many people come to the breakfast. Before and after 
breakfast people perused displays from Ernest Lindner School Playground 
Committee, Tykes and Tots Daycare, and HVCA. Face painting and cotton 
candy were also available. 

Family Fest—July 30, 2017 

In spite of the soaring temperatures, over 500 people 
enjoyed the many activities offered at Family Fest on 
Sunday, July 30. Wonder Woman, the petting zoo, 
pony rides, Bouncy Castles, glitter tattoos  face 
painting, as well as a variety of food and beverages 
helped to make for a pleasant day in the park. Many 
thanks to the organizing committee, the volunteers and 
our sponsors—Affinity Insurance, Fantasyland 
Dayhome, Troy Davies, Trail Appliances, and 
Shopper’s Drug Mart. Congratulations to our draw prize 
winners: SGI cooler- J. Nevalga; Sports bag & 
thermos J.Krebs; Pink Tricycle- J. Divall, Cookware 
– J. Halvorson; Signed hockey jersey- C. Fehr, First 

Aid kits- J. Escarin, L. Dominguez, J.Hiltz, H. Pizzuto; Beauty Basket- I. Hughes. 

Sum Theatre Saskatoon 
Thank you to Sum Theatre for their presentation of the 
Syrian folk tale called The Woodcutter and the Lion. The 
Hampton Village presentation of this free show was held 
on Friday, July 7th with 169 people and one dog in 
attendance. 

The Woodcutter and the Lion tells the story of a 
woodcutter who is struggling during a drought. The 
Woodcutter travels downriver to an island teeming with 
wood but guarded by a ferocious lion. "The lion allows him 
[the Woodcutter] to chop some wood, and things get a 
little out of control and some lessons about courage and 
friendship and loyalty have to be learned," said director 
Kelly Fox. 

One of the play’s cast members, Rana Mustafa, is a 
Syrian woman who moved to Canada last year. Rana 
helped incorporate Syrian songs into this year’s musical 
presentation. People of all ages seemed to enjoy the 
music and dancing opportunities during the play. 

In the photo above, Connor Brousseau, the Woodcutter, is travelling down the river where he finds an island 
with an abundant forest. 
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